
State Water Resources Control Board 

November 28, 2022 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 

Ruben Grigoryan 
RTG Investments, LLC 
655 N. Central Avenue, Ste.1760 
Gendale, CA 91203 
info@rtginvest.com 

Renee Purdy, Executive Officer 
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality 
   Control Board 
320 West 4th Street, Suite 200 
Los Angeles, CA  90013 
Renee.Purdy@waterboards.ca.gov 

PETITION OF CYNTHIA GRIMES, JOHN BRUNOT, AGUA DULCE NEIGHBORS, SUSAN 
TURNER, AND MARCY AND GLEN WINTER FOR REVIEW OF WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. R4-2022-066 FOR THE AGUA DULCE RESIDENTIAL 
DEVELOPMENT PROJECT, AGUA DULCE, LOS ANGELES COUNTY; ISSUED BY THE LOS 
ANGELES REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD: COMPLETE PETITION 
(RESPONSES DUE BY JANUARY 20, 2023) 
SWRCB/OCC FILE A-2799 

Dear Mr. Grigoryan and Ms. Purdy: 

The above-referenced petition is complete and the State Water Resources Control Board (State 
Water Board) will begin its review.   

The Los Angeles Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water Board), the project proponent, 
and any interested persons other than the petitioners may file a written response to the petition.  
The petition is available at 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/public_notices/petitions/water_quality/docs/petitions/a2799-
petition.pdf.  Given the holidays, responses are due by 5:00 p.m. on January 20, 2023, addressed 
to my attention.  Copies of all responses must be sent to the addressees and all interested persons 
who are receiving copies of this letter as listed on the cc list, below.  Email submissions are 
strongly encouraged.   

The Los Angeles Water Board is requested to file the administrative record by January 20, 2023, 
also to my attention.  The Los Angeles Water Board is encouraged to file the administrative record 
electronically (e.g., on compact disc or ftp site).  
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IN ALL FUTURE CORRESPONDENCE, PLEASE REFER TO 
SWRCB/OCC FILE A-2799 

And Submit Copies To 
PETITIONERS, THE LOS ANGELES WATER BOARD, AND ALL OTHER 

RECIPIENTS OF THIS LETTER 

 
If you would like to receive future correspondence from the State Water Board regarding 
this matter, you must subscribe to the electronic mailing list named “A-2799 Agua Dulce” 
under “LEGAL NOTICES – Office of the Chief Counsel” at 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/email_subscriptions/swrcb_subscribe.shtml.  
Future correspondence from the State Water Board regarding this matter will NOT be sent 
in hard copy, unless you file a request to receive future correspondence in hard copy by 
writing to Adrianna Crowl at the Office of Chief Counsel at the address at the bottom of the 
first page of this letter. You should act as soon as possible to ensure you receive all items 
of future correspondence. 
 
The Petitioners may not file a response to the petition.  Additional submissions regarding this 
petition will only be allowed upon written request and approval of such requests is at the discretion 
of this Board. 
 
Please bring this letter to the attention of any other person who you think may be interested in 
receiving future State Water Board correspondence in this matter. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (916) 341-5178 or 
philip.wyels@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Philip G. Wyels 
Assistant Chief Counsel 
 
cc:  See Next Page 
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cc: [All via email only]  
John Brunot  
10535 Darling Road  
Agua Dulce, CA 91390  
jbrunot@gmail.com   
 
Cynthia Grimes  
33411 Tyndall Road  
Agua Dulce, CA 91390  
cgtymes2@aol.com 
 
Susan Turner   
10535 Darling Road  
Agua Dulce, CA 91390  
susan@burbankcasting.com   
 
Marcy and Glen Winter  
9210 Yucca Hills Road  
Agua Dulce, CA 91390  
adneighbors2021@gmail.com 
 
Valerie Carrillo Zara, P.G.  
Engineering Geologist   
320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200  
Los Angeles, CA 90013  
Valerie.Zara@waterboards.ca.gov   
 
Hugh Marley, Assistant Executive Officer  
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality  
   Control Board  
320 West 4th Street, Suite 200  
Los Angeles, CA  90013  
Hugh.Marley@waterboards.ca.gov   
  
Jenny Newman, Assistant Executive Officer  
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality  
   Control Board  
320 West 4th Street, Suite 200  
Los Angeles, CA  90013  
Jenny.Newman@waterboards.ca.gov   
 

Sophie Froelich, Esq.   
Office of Chief Counsel  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814]  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100  
Sophie.Froelich@waterboards.ca.gov  
  
Tamarin Austin, Esq.   
Office of Chief Counsel  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814]  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100  
tamarin.austin@waterboards.ca.gov   
  
Adriana Nunez, Esq.   
Office of Chief Counsel  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814]  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100  
Adriana.nunez@waterboards.ca.gov  
  
Amelia Carder, Esq.   
Office of Chief Counsel  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814]  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100  
Amelia.Carder@waterboards.ca.gov   
 
Jennifer L. Fordyce, Esq.   
Office of Chief Counsel  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814]  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100  
Jennifer.Fordyce@waterboards.ca.gov  
  
(continued) 
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cc: Emel Wadhwani, Esq.    
Office of Chief Counsel  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814]  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100  
emel.wadhwani@waterboards.ca.gov   
  
Philip Wyels, Esq.   
Office of Chief Counsel  
State Water Resources Control Board  
1001 I Street, 22nd Floor [95814]  
P.O. Box 100  
Sacramento, CA  95812-0100  
Philip.Wyels@waterboards.ca.gov  
  
Lynne Plambeck, President 
Santa Clarita Organization for  
Planning and the Environment 
exec-scope@earthlink.net  
 
Céline Gallon, PhD,  
TMDL and Standards Unit Chief  
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality  
   Control Board  
320 West 4th Street, Suite 200  
Los Angeles, CA  90013  
Celine.Gallon@waterboards.ca.gov   
 
Anish Saraiya 
ASaraiya@bos.lacounty.gov 

Mikhail Silyachev 
m.silyachev@rtginvest.com  
 
G. Braiden Chadwick, Esq. 
BChadwick@mitchellchadwick.com 
 
Art Stepanyan 
AguaConstructionLLC@gmail.com  
 
Erica Brinitzer-Graff, Esq. 
ebrinitzer@mitchellchadwick.com 
 
Rosalyne Yamada, Esq. 
r.yamada@rtginvest.com 
 
Don Henry, President 
Agua Dulce Town Council 
info@adtowncouncil.com 
 
Stephanie English 
senglish@bos.lacounty.gov 
 
Ricky Kua 
Los Angeles Regional Planning 
ricky.kua@lacounty.gov 
 
Babak Naficy, Esq. 
Babaknaficy@naficylaw.com  
 
Los Angeles County Counsel  
reply@counsel.lacounty.gov  
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